Selectmen's Meeting, Wednesday, May 26, 1993, 9:00 AM

Present: Dave Boule', Tom Davis, Phil Dwight, Chairman, and Pat Webber, Mill Pond and Parks Member.

The Selectmen discussed the timing of and how to complete the dredging of Mill Pond. It was determined that the pond could be lowered without altering the level of Gregg Lake by rebuilding the small dam on Steve Schacht's property. It was voted to authorize an expenditure of up to \$150 for this purpose. Pat Webber would contact East Coast Steel about having their crane available the week of June 1.

On the West side of the pond it was agreed that the land between the pond and the tennis court would be cleared so that the earth removed from the pond could be used to grade the area. When ready a five foot fence would be built 5' from the side of the tennis court to prevent balls rolling down to the pond.

On a motion by Dave Boule' seconded by Tom Davis, it was unanimously voted to retain tax exempt statue for "The Stone Church" on Route 31.

By unanimous vote an Intent to Cut for the Herman property was approved and a Current Use for the Salomon property was also approved.

With regard to personnel at the transfer station, it was voted to appoint Dough Tatro as Acting Manager at \$8.00 an hour and to hire Ken Reed, Jr. as an assistant at \$6.00 an hour. Both actions are to be on a probationary bases and are to be reviewed as of June 30.

Meeting adjourned at 9:55 AM

Phil Dwight